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CUSTOM FLEET

Following the announcement of the closure of the Custom Fleet offices on 
Kingstown, staff from Development Services asked GE, the new parent company, 
for an opportunity to meet to discuss the situation and identify ways that 
the Council can assist through the Redundancy Support Programme. There has 
been a positive response from GE and their HR Director and the HR manager 
dealing with Custom Fleet, and a meeting has been scheduled for 6th November
with the Business Development Officer and the Economic Regeneration Officer.

JOBS, SKILLS & TRAINING FAIR

As highlighted in my last report, on the 21st September 2006 as part of the
Redundancy Response Project we ran a ‘Jobs Skills & Training Fair’.  89
Organisations were represented on the day with a mix of public and private sector
employers, advice and support agencies and the training and education sector.

• 1150 members of the public attended the event and registered 
• over 400 ‘live’ vacancies were on offer
• 10 individuals had successfully gained employment by the close of the event
• 167 individuals to date have successfully gained employment as a direct result

of attending the event
• 2000 (plus) application forms were distributed or requested on the day

We will be holding another 'Jobs Skills & Training Fair' on Friday, 2nd February at
the Sands Centre.  We are hoping to have even more employers offering jobs at
the event, as well as agencies promoting training and support.

BRAMPTON BUSINESS CENTRE

The Business Centre held a “Celebration of Achievement”, which I attended, on
Wednesday 18th October 2006 to celebrate the achievements of all students over
the last academic year.  

Some students need to gain certificates and qualifications to get into or further
their employment.  Others want to learn so that they are able to use their
newfound skills, but do not necessarily need a certificate to prove that they can do
it.  

Some students come to the Centre with basic IT skills on which they want to build,
and they may progress to achieve a higher level.  Some come through the door
without even having switched on a computer, so their learning journey starts from a
very different point.  Each student achieves something unique and achieves it via a
different route, but one achievement is no less valid than any other.  

Course/Achievers

Certificate in Bookkeeping 8



Certificate in Accounting Level 2 9

CLAiT Plus Certificate 4

Digital Photography for beginners 21
ECDL European Computer Driving Licence
Part 1 4

ECDL European Computer Driving Licence
Part 2 2

Introduction to Computers 26

New CLAiT Certificate 3

New CLAiT Diploma 5

Text Processing Levels 2 & 3 4

New CLAiT unit qualifications 33

Women Returners 23

Recreational Fine Woodworking Club 22

Daily Centre users This September 469 compared with 448 over the same period
last year shows an increase of 4.7% 

New Courses ebay for beginners five-week taster course has just completed with
some positive feedback from those attending.  The aim was to enable people to
trade on-line; to snap up bargains, collectables and sell those unwanted items
stored in the loft/garage.  Next planned course commencing Tuesday, 27th

February 2007. 

Website Creation  2-day course.  This was a 2-day workshop, with light lunch,
giving all the necessary knowledge to create, upload and promote your web site. 

Christmas Address Labels  Fully subscribed short course to enable preparation of
mailing labels for Christmas cards.  

Tenancies 89% occupancy for September
One vacant unit has been redecorated to bring it up to a marketable standard and
now advertised for let.  

LATE NIGHT SHOPPING

The figures for the period 1st June (first late night shopping Thursday) until 5th 
October are shown below.  Numbers have held well with an average of 1,844 
people using the Lanes between 5-6 pm each Thursday night and 995 between 6-
7 pm.

This means that between 1st June and 5th October 2006 there has been, on 
average an additional 1,082 people using the Lanes each Late Night 
Thursday evening.



LATE NIGHT SHOPPING

2006 2006

5 - 6 pm 6 – 7 pm

October 5th 1,970 1,084
September 28th 1,790 904

21st 1,873 965
14th 1,473 769
7th 1,816 950

August 31st 1,971 990
24th 2,038 1,165
17th 1,861 876
10th 1,809 1,009
3rd 2,100 1,150

July 27th 2,258 1,273
20th 2,230 1,225
13th 2,169 1,353
6th 1,692 1,014

June 29th 1,661 889
22nd 1,595 822
15th 1,379 792
8th 1,710 910
1st 1,638 762

Average no. 5-6 pm
each Thursday

1,844

Average no. 6-7 pm
each Thursday

995

CITY CENTRE

Footfall through the City Centre as a whole remains strong with increases of
+5.8% in August and +6.5% in September on last year’s figures.  30th September 
saw the busiest Saturday of the year and 1st October the busiest Sunday.  Footfall 
for the year up to 15th October is up by 1.2%.



CARLISLE CONFERENCE GROUP

Enquiries are currently up on the same period last year, predominantly due to a
direct mailing campaign that was carried out earlier in the year and recent
exposure at the National Venue Show and Event Expo North. Bookings however
are slightly down and recent discussions with CCG members seem to show that
reasons for this are: The amount of flood related meetings last year (Jan – June,
by Agencies / Local authorities / Utility companies etc), companies tightening
budgets / regarding them as ‘jollies’, in-house events and fuel costs.

EXHIBITIONS 

CCG had a stand at the National Venue Show on 19, 20 & 21 September at the
NEC in Birmingham. The CCG stand was the best yet thanks to ‘in kind’ support
from Rhythm of Life who supplied a fresh modern look to the Carlisle image, with a
plasma screen & powerpoint loop, a CCG Logo that was lit up in the aisles and
high-spec spotlights. Visitor numbers to the stand were disappointing and it is
unlikely that we will return to this show in 2007. 

CCG also had a presence at Event Expo – North show on 27 & 28 September at
the Yorkshire Event Centre in Harrogate. Visitor numbers to this show were highly
disappointing, however this was the debut year of the show, so it is likely to be
better in 2007. Although visitor numbers were low, those persons that did come to
the Carlisle stand, were familiar with / interested in using Carlisle as a Business
Tourism Destination.

FUTURE CONFERENCES / EVENTS

Although there have been no major developments, Carlisle Conference Group
continues to work with Rotary District 1020, who will be returning to Carlisle for
their annual conference in 2007. The main venue for the event will be the Sands
Centre and approx 900 delegates are expected to attend. The event dates are 26,
27 & 28 October 2007. 

Roger Albert Clark Rally is once again visiting Carlisle in November. The event will
be spending two nights in the city on the 18th and 19th November. The Rally will
be based at the Premier Travel Inn but it is anticipated the many of the
accommodation providers across the City will benefit. Development Services have
assisted the event to find suitable space for the servicing of rally cars and has put
the organisers in touch with a local business that has agreed to act as in kind
sponsor of the event whilst it is in the city. The event starts and finishes in
Harrogate.

In recognition of this the organisers have offered that the 15 Official Cars that will
run ahead of the Rally will carry the City Council's logo.      

Councillor Mrs M Bowman
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